DUNSHALT COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
(Scottish Charity SC003253)
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 14 MAY 2018
	Jim McGeorge (Secretary)
	Sue McHardy 

	Violet Crawford 
	Gordon Morton (Chairperson)

	Ian Macaulay 
	Donald Lothian (In attendance)

	Steve McHardy (Treasurer)
	PC Phil Parker (In attendance)


Members noted that formal minutes had not been taken of the last meeting in the absence of the Secretary. 
Police report
Members welcomed PC Parker who introduced the Police Scotland local report for the month, highlighting (a) low levels of local crime; (b) likely under-reporting of wildlife crime; (c) his visits to local schools/community groups; and (d) ongoing low levels of antisocial behaviour.    The Community speed-watch programme was discussed, with members agreeing to identify volunteers to be trained and subsequently participate in the programme.
Anonymous letter
The Association considered an anonymous letter from a resident regarding the condition of the local river bank.  Members were disappointed the individual had felt unable to raise the issue personally, but agreed that the issues concerned would be passed to Dunshalt in Bloom to consider if their resources allowed.
Council Matters
1. General road conditions:  DL will pursue progress with planned works on roads and speed reduction measures.
2. Food waste bags:  IM advised that bags were available in local libraries, recycling facilities and sports centres.
3. Seat in herb garden:  DL agreed to raise the need to replace the seat in the herb garden with the Council.
4. Trees on riverbank:  It was noted that the villager concerned had raised the issue with Fife Council personally.
Village Shop (report from Group to the Association)
Members noted the progress being made by the Group, with the share prospectus having been circulated widely around the village and local area.
Treasurer’s report
1. The Treasurer’s report (previously circulated) was noted, with income and expenditure tracking as expected. 

Grants report/Community Council report
1. Members noted that the annual Floral Grant submission had been made to Fife Council.

2. Briefing sessions were being held on Digital Fife.  SMcH to put details on the Village Website. 

Ongoing matters
1. Water ingress: The source of leak had now been located and marked. 
2. 100 club: Now running at 86 members. 
3. Film nights: The film club would be meeting later that week.
4. Roof insulation:  Costs would be around £200.  IM to investigate sources of grants, including Rotary/Co-op.
New matters
1. Committee: Following on from the AGM it was agreed to seek additional volunteers to join the Committee.

Fete
Members noted that it was planned to hold the duck race on 10 August, a family ceilidh on 11 August (£5 a ticket, families £10) and the Fete itself on 12 August.  Details to be discussed at the next meeting. 
Date of next meeting
The next meeting will be held on 11 June 2018 at 7.30pm in the Hall.  The meeting ended at 8.45pm.
